Neath Port Talbot
Neath Port Talbot’s model is based on a single area. They are operating a Sandfield’s West Children’s Community based out of the Tir Morfa Centre which is in the heart of the community.
The following programmes/activities for parents and children are being offered:
1. LAP/NAP groups, 
1. Tiny Tots with Health Practitioners, My Mind, my baby and Me with Health Practitioners
1. Baby massage & Parenting Drop In Sessions
1. Dad’s groups;
1. Communities for Work Drop In Sessions
1. Half Term Events with wellbeing classes, sensory and self-esteem classes
1. Enspire to promote independence and resilience for  disabled 12-18 yr olds
1. Wellbeing Play Sessions for disabled  5-11 yr olds 
1. Managing money workshops for parents
1. Adult Learning class for parents offering basic literacy skills
1. Parent engagement coffee mornings
1. School engagement coffee mornings
The Children’s Community attempts to provide opportunities for parents and children from pregnancy through to school age and beyond.
Their aim for the children’s community is to create a place where the community can meet to build strong relationships between families and partners, schools and services.
The model is coordinated by a Children’s Community lead who works with partners to coordinate services at the centre and to provide support to the groups who operate out of the centre. The Children’s Community lead has a small dedicated budget for the Children’s Community.
The Children’s Community, through engagement with the community, are working on priority areas with a particular focus on school readiness and mental health. Their programme of activities are designed to support these priorities.
The recent information from the Early Years Integration work being carried out has identified 5 critical factors that have an impact on school readiness and these are: 
1. Mental health of the mother;
1. Home learning environments;
1. Physical Activity;
1. Parenting;
1. High quality early years education. 

Activities will be offered to support improvements in these.


Monitoring & evaluation continues to be a developing area and an internal database is being developed to record user information, and GIS mapping is being used to understand where users are coming from.  
Work is currently being undertaken to identify ‘criteria’ to identify vulnerable families and vulnerability factors will be considered with partners to help ensure that hard to reach families can be supported to engage with services and activities on offer.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We will continue to meet partners through our Strategic and Operational Groups which are running quarterly and 6 weekly to help with direction and review our delivery plan regularly.  We regularly report on progress to the Public Services Board.



